Dear Councilmember x:

Our neighborhood group is requesting your assistance in obtaining landmark status for our local pool. Our neighborhood pools have been an integral part of our community for decades. They have been the focus and heart and soul of what makes Austin the great city that it is.

These civic assets were created in many instances in conjunction with the Works Progress Administration, a Depression Era agency created to build public works projects across the United States. The pools and their associated buildings typically range in date from 1930-1947.

 One of the criterion for listing a building and its surroundings is an age of 50 years or older and meet two of the following criteria: community value (center of community activity), landscape architecture, architect ure (Hugo Kuehne) and historical association (WPA programs created during the Great Depression). We feel that all of the pools that we are asking to be designated landmarks meet these criteria. 

Preliminary research is indicating that some of the structures are associated with Hugo Kuehne, a prominent local architect of the early and mid 20th Century. He is most well known as the architect of the old Main Library and has associations with many central Austin neighborhoods. 

The last and most significant characteristic of these pools and structures is the value to the neighborhood. They have been the place for many neighborhood events and a meeting place for many social occasions that have defined the life of Austin we all cherish.

Our neighborhood associations and the preservation community are asking for your assistance by initiating the local landmark case for the pools that meet at least two of the Landmark criteria. All of us stand ready to assist in research and documentation needed to prepare a case for the Landmark Commission.  

We sincerely appreciate the assistance and resources your office can utilize to help preserve what all of us consider a unique and vital civic asset. 

Sincerely

